
RCW 66.24.395  Interstate common carrier's licenses—Class CCI—
Fees—Scope.  (1)(a) There shall be a license that may be issued to 
corporations, associations, or persons operating as federally licensed 
commercial common passenger carriers engaged in interstate commerce, 
in or over territorial limits of the state of Washington on passenger 
trains, vessels, or airplanes. Such license shall permit the sale of 
spirituous liquor, wine, and beer at retail for passenger consumption 
within the state upon one such train passenger car, vessel, or 
airplane, while in or over the territorial limits of the state. Such 
license shall include the privilege of transporting into and storing 
within the state such liquor for subsequent retail sale to passengers 
in passenger train cars, vessels or airplanes. The fees for such 
master license shall be seven hundred fifty dollars per annum (class 
CCI-1): PROVIDED, That upon payment of an additional sum of five 
dollars per annum per car, or vessel, or airplane, the privileges 
authorized by such license classes shall extend to additional cars, or 
vessels, or airplanes operated by the same licensee within the state, 
and a duplicate license for each additional car, or vessel, or 
airplane shall be issued: PROVIDED, FURTHER, That such licensee may 
make such sales and/or service upon cars, or vessels, or airplanes in 
emergency for not more than five consecutive days without such 
license: AND PROVIDED, FURTHER, That such license shall be valid only 
while such cars, or vessels, or airplanes are actively operated as 
common carriers for hire in interstate commerce and not while they are 
out of such common carrier service.

(b) Alcoholic beverages sold and/or served for consumption by 
such interstate common carriers while within or over the territorial 
limits of this state shall be subject to such board markup and state 
liquor taxes in an amount to approximate the revenue that would have 
been realized from such markup and taxes had the alcoholic beverages 
been purchased in Washington: PROVIDED, That the board's markup shall 
be applied on spirituous liquor only. Such common carriers shall 
report such sales and/or service and pay such markup and taxes in 
accordance with procedures prescribed by the board.

(2) Alcoholic beverages sold and delivered in this state to 
interstate common carriers for use under the provisions of this 
section shall be considered exported from the state, subject to the 
conditions provided in subsection (1)(b) of this section. Interstate 
common carriers licensed under this section may purchase alcoholic 
beverages outside the territorial limits of the state of Washington 
and import such alcoholic beverages into the state of Washington for 
sales and service aboard passenger trains, vessels, or airplanes. The 
storage facilities for liquor within the state by common carriers 
licensed under this section shall be subject to written approval by 
the board.

(3) Interstate common carriers licensed under this section may 
provide complimentary alcoholic beverages to passengers aboard 
passenger trains, vessels, or airplanes.  [2020 c 200 § 2; 1997 c 321 
§ 25; (2009 c 507 § 7 expired July 1, 2011); 1981 1st ex.s. c 5 § 44; 
1975 1st ex.s. c 245 § 2.]

Expiration date—2009 c 507: See note following RCW 66.24.320.
Effective date—1997 c 321: See note following RCW 66.24.010.
Effective date—1981 1st ex.s. c 5: See RCW 66.98.100.
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